THE ROCKEFELLER FOUNDATION 61 BROADWAY, NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT September 8, 1930. Mileod My dear Sir Arthur: As you doubtless know, Oxford University, England, has appointed a Commission to visit modern university libraries in Europe and America. The Commission is composed of: Sir Henry A. Miers, M.A., D.Sc., Fellow of Magdalen College, X Chairman; Sir Frederic G. Kenyon, G.B.E., K.C.B., M.A., Hon.D.Litt., Hon. Fellow of New College and Magdalen College; Sir Edmund K. Chambers, K.B.E., M.A., Corpus Christi College; George N. Clark, M.A., Fellow of Oriel College; Henry R.F. Harrod, M.C., Student of Christ Church; V together with Kenneth Sisam, B.Litt., M.A., Merton College, as Secretary. It is possible that Lady Chambers may accompany Sir Edmund. This Commission is now on its way to America. A visit to the libraries of McGill University is planned for September 15th. Mr. W. W. Bishop, of the University of Michigan, who is acting as guide for the Commission here has, I believe, already made definite arrangements for this visit. This letter is written to give you notification of the proposed visit of the Commission and to commend them to your kind offices during their stay in Montreal. Very truly yours, Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University, Montreal. Canada.